
 
Route 7 Westbound over Sugarland Run  

Bridge Rehabilitation and Widening  
Fairfax County 

Design Public Hearing  
 

Tuesday, October 23, 2018 
6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.  

Presentation starts at 7 p.m. 
  

Dranesville Elementary School   
1515 Powells Tavern Place 

 Herndon, VA 20170 
 

Find out about plans to rehabilitate and widen the westbound Route 7 
(Leesburg Pike) bridge over Sugarland Run in order to improve safety and 
extend the overall life of the bridge. The bridge was built in 1947. 
 

The planned improvements include a new, wider concrete bridge deck and 
widening and repairing the bridge pier and abutments. The project will also 
extend the acceleration lane from the Fairfax County Parkway (Route 286) 
on-ramp to Dranesville Road (Route 228) to improve operations. Other 
improvements include guardrail upgrades and new curb and gutter in the 
area of the bridge. 
 
Pursuant with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and 23 CFR 
771, a Programmatic Categorical Exclusion (PCE) was prepared under 
agreement with the Federal Highway Administration. In compliance with 
the National Historic Preservation Act, Section 106 and 36 CFR Part 800, 
information concerning the potential effects of the proposed improvements 
on properties listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of 
Historic Places will be available with the PCE. 
 

Stop by between 6:30 p.m. and 8:30 p.m. to view displays and learn more 
about the project. A presentation will begin at 7 p.m. Project staff will be 
available to answer your questions.  
 

Review project information at the VDOT project website 
(www.virginiadot.org/projects), at the information meeting, or during 
business hours at VDOT’s Northern Virginia District Office at 4975 Alliance 
Drive in Fairfax. Please call ahead at 703-259-2304 or TTY/TDD 711 to 
ensure appropriate personnel are available to answer your questions. 
 

Give your written comments at the meeting, or submit them by  
November 2, 2018 to Mr. Shahrad Behboodi, P.E., Virginia Department of 
Transportation, 4975 Alliance Drive, Fairfax, VA 22030 or email 
meetingcomments@VDOT.virginia.gov. Please reference “Route 7 
Westbound over Sugarland Run Bridge Rehabilitation and Widening” in 
the subject line.  
 
VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and 
activities in accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. 
If you need more information or special assistance for persons with disabilities or 
limited English proficiency, contact Shahrad Behboodi at 703-259-2304.  

State Project: 0007-029-113, P101, UPC: 104556 
Federal: STP-PM09 (324)  

 
  


